SAC Agenda
March 6™, 2018

SAC balance is 4,411.33

Members in attendance: Alex Pappas, Sarah Blevins, Kathleen Hunting, Linda Villadoniga, Sheila Lawshe,
Tina Waldrop, Rebecca Keffer, Amber Noseworthy, Shelley Erb, Jose Caride, Andy Keffer, Stacy Asselta,
Richard Diem, Bonny Furlong, Kim Dixon, Kristyrae Larson-Richard
Meeting called to order: 5:30 1% Shelley Erb 2"%: Jose Caride
Approval of February minutes: 1% Kathleen Hunting 2"%: Jose Caride
Five-Star: We had our second review. Everything is on track. We will have it complete by the end of April. The
service learning piece is in the works. Our SAC attendance is important and we must have 80% attendance for
our voting members.
Title One update: We are in budget season- Mrs. Keffer, Ms. Razgha, and Mrs.Waldrop will meet to plan for
the 2018-2019 Title | budget. We just wrapped up Jump Rope for Heart, fifth graders will be going to the
Jacksonville Zoo to end their field study, and our Sweetheart Social was a success. Second grade play was
fantastic and Kindergarten has begun practicing for their play. We are not on the announced visit list for
accreditation but we could be on the unannounced visit list. Mrs. Waldrop sent this information out to staff
today. The accreditation narrative may be printed and distributed to staff.
AVID update: We worked with the leadership team to put the evidences in the OneNote, continuing to put
AVID updates in the PawPrints and What’s Up Wildcats sent by Mrs. Waldrop, and each grade level is
responsible for an AVID spotlight on the news. We are using AVID strategies during PD and will use WICOR
for the Muffin’s for Moms breakfast.
Principal comments and Safety: The last few weeks have been a reflective time after the Parkland tragedy.
Safety procedures have been reevaluated. Mrs. Waldrop asked us to discuss, “What would make you or your
child feel safer on campus?” Suggestions that were made will be taken to Mr. Forson: the fences near the
apartments and the road are too close and are also too exposed to the outside of the campus, we want to build
the automatic response to a lockdown drill, the need for substitutes to be trained for the drills and possibly
making the drills uniform throughout the district, front entrance doors and Osceola Hall being glass entry is
concerning, having police presence on the campus every day, training for emergency situations for all the
teachers, and practicing the drills. We will review this again at our next meeting.
Comments: Sarah Blevins has reached out to the principal at Murray MS to come to our future meetings to
discuss the expectations for our fifth graders heading to Murray. The lottery opened up for camps in the county
for a discount for kids who are on free and reduced lunch-Mrs. Lawshe suggested using the letter found on our
school website where Osceola is listed as 100% free and reduced.
Meeting called to close: 6:15 1%t Stacy Asselta 2"%: Kathleen Hunting

Next meeting date: April 3" at 5:30



